

## TOWN OF STONINGTON

## FINANCE DEPARTMENT

152 Elm Street • Stonington, Connecticut 06378-0352 Tel: 860 535-5070 Fax: 860 535-0602

November 15, 2018

## CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM COMMITTEE MEETING

A meeting was held on Thursday, November 15th at the Stonington Police Department Community Meeting Room. The committee reviewed all categories for the 2019/2020 Capital Improvement Schedule and made changes or left categories as requested.

Chairman Vincent Pacileo called the meeting to order at 10:02 am.

In attendance were:

Chairman Vincent Pacileo

Finance Director Jim Sullivan Police Chief Darren Stewart Police Captain Todd Olson

Barbara McKrell
Doug Nettleton
Scot Deledda
Greg Hayes
Jason Vincent
Roger Kiser
John Phetteplace

Larry Stannard Blunt White

Chris Kepple – Stonington Historical Society Belinda DeKay – Stonington Public Library Micayla Hall – Stonington Public Library

Committee Clerk Jill Senior

CYNTHIA LADWIG

19 JAN 14 PM 2: 24

STONINGTON, CT.

The Public Works fund request for road rehabilitation projects was discussed further as Mr. Blunt White suggested the request be broken down into two (2) categories, regular road maintenance and larger scale paving projects. Ms. McKrell stated that she would be able to categorize the funds requested and will submit a more detailed request.

The New Vehicle for the Assistant Building Official was changed to C/Needed as the urgency was not conveyed.

The Planning Department's request for funding for the Enterprise Technology Plan and Permit Tracking was changed to B/Urgent.

CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM COMMITTEE MEETING NOVEMBER 15, 2018 PAGE TWO

Given the current safety concerns of Route 1/Bess Eaton/Spruce Ridge and the Post Office, the Planning Departments request for funding for Sidewalk Infill was changed to B/Urgent. ADA concerns, sidewalks and additional lighting were reasons for the change.

Chris Kepple representing the Stonington Historical Society requested funds to meet their Lighthouse Restoration project. The Committee changed the request to B/Urgent.

Belinda DeKay and Micayla Hall spoke regarding the Stonington Free Library request for funding to help offset the cost of the ADA Compliance. The project is committed and given a status of A/Committed, with more discussion to follow.

Being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 12:30 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jill A Senior, Clerk